
Cedarville University Cedarville University 

DigitalCommons@Cedarville DigitalCommons@Cedarville 

Cedarville College Bulletin University Publications 

9-1963 

Bulletin of Cedarville College, September 1963 Bulletin of Cedarville College, September 1963 

Cedarville College 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the Organizational Communication Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
Cedarville College, "Bulletin of Cedarville College, September 1963" (1963). Cedarville College Bulletin. 80. 
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin/80 

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by 
DigitalCommons@Cedarville, a service of the Centennial 
Library. It has been accepted for inclusion in Cedarville 
College Bulletin by an authorized administrator of 
DigitalCommons@Cedarville. For more information, 
please contact digitalcommons@cedarville.edu. 

http://www.cedarville.edu/
http://www.cedarville.edu/
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/university_publications
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F80&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F80&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/335?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F80&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin/80?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F80&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:digitalcommons@cedarville.edu
http://www.cedarville.edu/Academics/Library.aspx
http://www.cedarville.edu/Academics/Library.aspx


OF 

STUDENTS AND STAFF 

FACULTY 



FACULTY NEWS 
We congratulate two of our faculty 

me~bers who have earned higher de­
grees during the past year. 

Dr. John Brumbaugh graduated 
from Cedarville College in 1958. He 
spent one year at the Grand Rapids 
Baptist Seminary and then returned to 
Cedarville to teach in the science de­
partment. Following this year of 
teaching he began graduate study at 
Iowa State University. On May 25th 
of this year he received the Ph. D. in 
Genetics from Iowa State. He has re­
turned to Cedarville to become the 
head of the science department. 

Dr. Brumbaugh has the following 
to say about God's leading in his life: 
"As a student here at Cedarville, I 
was influenced by the Christian atmos­
phere which permeates its activities. 
Through the ministry of this school I 
submitted my life to God I s will. Since 
that time I have been compelled to fol­
low His leading. Since He has returned 
me to Cedarville as a teacher, it is my 
prayer and desire that my ministry 
here will be used to influence young 
people to serve Him. " 

Mr. Kenneth St. Clair has been a 
member of our faculty since Septem­
ber 1959 and is the head of the business 
department. He received the B. S. de­
gree from the University of Illinois in 
1956 and became aC. P.A. in the State 
of Ohio in 1962. He received the M. S. 
degree from the University of Illinois 
in 1963. 

. Our readers will be interested in 
his testimony: "I was blessed with th2 
opportunity to write my Master' 8 

thesis on local church accounting. It 
was the first thesis of its kind at the 
University of Illinois. It is interesting 
to note that very recently church lay­
men across the country have become 
extremely interested in accounting and 
financi-al matters of their churches. I 
trust that in the future I can be of assis-

tance to many local churches in solving 
their financial J?roblems. 11 

We welcome three new members 
to our teaching staff. 

Rev. Edward L. Greenwood has 
been pastor of the Calvary Baptist 
Church of Clendenin, W, Va. since 
1955. He received the B. A. from 
Bryan College in 1951 and the B. D. 
from the Conservative Baptist Semi­
nary in 1955. He is married and has 
two children, a daughter, Esther who 
is fo:u,rteen and an eleven year old son 
Timothy. Mr. Greenwood will be 
teaching English. 

When he was invited to teach at 
Cedarville he said: "To experience 
happiness and peace of soul is indica­
tive of being in the Lord I s will. This 
is true in my case, especially when 
I see how the Lord has so graciously 
and definitely prepared the way for my 
coming to Cedarville by taking care of 
the many details involved. I am thank­
ful and humbled when I consider the 
opportunity of having a part in the 
training of so many young people who 
must have adequate educational and 
spiritual foundations to meet the de­
mands of present society. 

Mr. Maurice J. Knudsen will be 
teaching in the music department. He 
received the B. M. E. degree from 
Northwestern College in Minneapolis 
in 1959 and the M. M. E. from Drake 
University in 1963. His wife, Dorothy, 
is a registered nurse and will serve as 
the college nurse this year. While 
completing his Master's degree, Mr. 
Knudser. vras the Minister of Music at 
the Ankeny Baptist Church in Ankeny, 
Iowa . 

When asked about the Lord's lead­
ing in his life he said: "I accepted the 
Lord as my personal Saviour at the age 
of ten years. While attending the Uni -
versity of Omaha and teaching at the 
Omaha Baptist Bible College I felt the 
leading of the I-,ord into the teaching 
ministry. During this past summer, 
through prayer and correspondence 
with Cedarville College, I have felt the 



leading of the Lord, and had His peace 
in my heart in coming to this college 
to teach. The Lord has been very good 
to my wife and me! 

Mr. Daniel E. Wetzel comes to 
Cedarville from the Batelle Memorial 
Institute in Columbus, Ohio. He will 
teach mathematics and physics. His 
B. S. degree was received in 1955 from 
Morehead State College and the M. S. 
in Nuclear Engineering was granted by 
the University of Cincinnati in 1963, 

Mr. and Mrs. (Phyllis) Wetzel are 
the parents of four children, Philip 8, 
Danette 5, Mary 2, and Stephen 1. 
The Wetzels are members of the 
Immanuel Baptist Church, Columbus, 
Ohio where Rev. William Brock is the 
pastor. Mr. Wetzel has been active 
in the Jet Cadet program of the church 
and has served as president of his Sun­
day School class. 

Dr. Brumb~ugh 

In referring to the Lord's leading 
in his life he gave this testimony: 11 I 
have known the Lord Jesus Christ as 
my Saviour for nine years, however, 
it is only in the last two that I have be­
gun to yield my life to Him completely 
and to desire to know His perfect will 
inmylife. I know the Lord had a place 
for me in His service but I was dubious 
as to how He could use my technical 
background. What seems obvious now 
was not so apparent then and only after 
many hours in prayer and meditation 
did I begin to realize that the· Lord 
could use me in a teaching capacity in 
a Christian college; , Through the 
counseling of my pastor I began to 
know a definite leading by the Lord, and 
that leading was to a teaching career 
at Cedarville. At that time, there 
were many obstacles to my teaching 
college, however, one by one the Lord 
has removed them and now I know that 
the Lord wants me in Cedarville and 
He can and will use me there." 

Mr. St. Clair 

Mr. Greenwood Mr. Knudsen Mr. Wetzel 



COLLEGE RADIO 
'
1Word andTestimony," the college 

radio program is being aired twice 
each day on two local Christian sta­
tions. 

WEEC-FM, 100. 7, Springfield, Ohio 
Monday - Friday - 11: 30 a. m. 
Monday - Friday - 10: 30 p. m. 
Sunday 2:00 p. m. 

WFCJ-FM, 93. 7, Miamisburg, Ohio 
Monday - Friday - 5:45 a. m. 
Monday - Friday - 11: 45 a. m. 
Saturday 4: 15 p. m. 

When WCDR- FM, the college 
station, goes on the air the program 
will be on the regular schedule. 

We urge our readers who live in 
our community to listen to these 
Christian radio stations whenever 
possible, You will hear good music, 
news and Btble-centered programs. 
Of course, we want you to listen often 
to 11Word and Testimony. 11 

All of our programs are on tape 
and are 15 minutes in duration. They 
consist of a hymn, poem or illustra­
tion, verse for the day and a brief 
Bible message by the President of the 
college. 

The programs are also available 
for use on other stations. Perhaps 
some of our listeners will be interes­
ted in sponsoring them on local sta­
tions. Please let us know if this can 
be done on your station. The tapes will 
be available for daily programs or for 
once a week scheduling. 

RE·ruRN REQUESTED 

ANOTHER F/lr8T 
During tht past fow weeka athietics 

at Cedarville have taken on a new 
look. The old football field has been 
widened and a new type of goal has 
been erected. Athletes can be seen 
using both head and feet to control 
the movement of the small round ball 
Yes, SOCCER has come to Cedarville. 
Coach Moody has enthusiasum run­
ning high for this new intercollegiate 
sport. The schedule for this year in­
cludes a scrimmage and four regu­
lation games. 
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